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March 16, 2015
GBOS Work Session
Girdwood Fire Hall Construction
FINAL MINUTES
6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room
Call to Order 6:00 p.m.  David Chadwick, Co-Chair   

Attending are:  


Sam Daniel, Robert Snitzer, David Chadwick
Arriving during meeting are:  
Tommy O’Malley, Erin Eker

Agenda Revisions and Approval
Work session Agenda approved
3-0
Announcements:  
Gerald Fox, running for GBOS Seat A as write-in candidate
Public Comment:


None
OLD BUSINESS:
Update on the status of the Girdwood Fire Hall Construction Project.
Alan Czajkowski, MOA Deputy Director of Maintenance and Operations presented current concept for Girdwood Fire Hall renovation/addition.
2+ years ago originally met with Chief Chadwick to discuss need of Girdwood Fire Hall construction.  Applied for and received grant funding from State of Alaska for $5.75M

During first phases, considered several options, including adding to building by adding 2nd floor, moving fire hall entirely to new location, and expanding out laterally.

Concern about raising to 2 story building is that the existing building structure is insufficient to carry 2nd floor.  Essentially re-build from the ground up with this option.  
GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Concern about moving fire hall to new location is increased cost of land acquisition, brining cost of construction beyond available funding.
Best option is to expand and renovate existing building.  Recently concern came up regarding 100 year flood plain level and FEMA requirement not to build this type of facility within the flood plain.  Survey has shown that the current fire hall is approximately 2 feet above the 100 year flood plain.  There will be additional investigation within the next week, with the expected conclusion to be FEMA approval of the site location as is.

Discussion of available funds:  $5.75M includes soft costs of approx $1.610,030, so available construction funds are $4,139,970.

Bettisworth North has produced two conceptual ideas, which were given to Chief Chadwick and Kyle Kelley to review today.  These are conceptual, and there is plenty of room to incorporate more ideas.

Option A102:  Main feature is Drive Thru Bays.

Cost of Drive thru system is higher due to steel framing required, paving and land work required to access both sides of fire hall.  Additional long term cost of heating, snow removal.

Fire halls in Anchorage that are built with drive thru bays don’t actually use them for drive thru as equipment is stored between parked vehicles.  
Option A103:  No drive thru bay

Dorms at back of building

Achieve 3rd bay on front of building

Both concepts allow for construction while existing building is in use, without serious disruption.

Plan now to work with Girdwood Fire Department to fine tune wants and needs and work to get best bang for the buck on construction.

Construction anticipated for spring, 2016.

MOA has built 3 fire halls in last 4 years under Alan Czajkowski management. 

2 more fire halls are being bid this spring, should gain good insight on costs to predict for Girdwood construction through this process.  Girdwood project is more expensive due to location and snow loading.

Goal for project is bid at $4.1M, leaving 10% contingency funds.  If contingency funds not used during construction, able to work on the “Wish List” items that are not initially as high priority.

Good to get project under way in 2016 as approx 5% of funds are lost per year.

Chief Bill Chadwick:

Working on this project since 2008.  Lobbied State of AK for funding, finally receiving it about 2 years ago.  Had higher expectations than current conceptual plans achieve, but overall it’s a great facility that meets Girdwood Fire Dept needs.  Primary concern is safety:  back in near park, playground is a concern; decontamination room, hose tower are all important aspects of facility.

Sam Daniel:

Inquires if this really meets Girdwood Fire Dept needs, in particular, would a ladder truck fit in this facility.  
Chief Chadwick says that if Girdwood grows to need ladder truck, likely that AWWU will expand water service farther in the valley.

David Chadwick:

Inquires what are the big items needed for the fire hall:

Chief Chadwick answers:  more space for equipment; safe, well ventilated area for decontamination; hose tower; dorm rooms.

Fire Department works to provide service needed and keep insurance rating as low as possible for Girdwood residents.

Volunteer fire fighter states:  disappointed with amount of dorm space.  Often need more space than 8 rooms will provide, and plans still leave 4 apparatus outside.

Eric Steinfort, Girdwood Fire Dept Health and Safety Officer states:

More than in prior years, GVFD has staff that comes from outside Girdwood and needs room at Fire Hall during their shifts.  Office space and bathrooms also need to be expanded.  Exercise room to keep them fit and healthy.  Space for equipment and apparatus is key, as is maintaining health and wellness of people who run it.  People are fire dept best asset.

David Chadwick:

Inquires how close we are to budget?

Alan Czajkowski says next month should provide more info on current contract bidding for fire hall construction. Girdwood has a plus factor of unknown amount, due to snow load considerations.  When plans are at 35% complete, should have good idea how we look compared to budget.

Jerry Fox inquires about status of tennis court encroachment on fire department land.  Reply from Alan Czajkowski is that 10’ encroachment to move tennis courts over does not impede progress on this project.  Build out will likely go to the edge of the small roadway between garage/Little Bears/Tennis courts.
Project team to come back to GBOS when project is farther along and has new information to report.  

Action Item Updates as assigned:

None
Adjourn 6:55PM







PAGE  
1

